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To the Oregon Legislature, 

 

 On behalf of myself, my family, my patients, and the future of our generations I am 

writing this letter to OPPOSE HB3063.  

 

As a Holistic Healthcare practitioner who works with all ages and has a strong 

background in Research and Western Biomedicine it is NOT evident that all vaccinations are 

equal in their performance and legitimacy. Titers in each individual fluctuate based on their 

genetic and metabolic capacity. Timing of these vaccinations varies in agreement for 

administration and certain subsets of the medical population are at higher risk for negative 

outcomes upon receiving certain vaccinations and the substrate they are administered with.  

 

 As an individual who believes in human rights to choose for ourselves and our offspring, 

mandating vaccinations without any opt out reasonability is completely unacceptable and 

overreaching as an act of government. The government cannot prove that these mandates will 

protect “the people” to the degree that is necessary to justify such a decision. People come into 

contact with others every day regardless of institutions that place them in one setting. This alone 

is an opportunity for risk. People have varying beliefs about life and death and their own will to 

experience quality of life. Bills like this open up a doorway for big pharma to push through other 

chemicals into the bodies of our young before they have had the opportunity to build their own 

reserves of immunity and resilience. Using education as a doorway to push this agenda is 

unacceptable. We are all bombarded by many forms of pollution every day on a chemical level. 

Is there going to be a mandatory vaccine that protects us from the pollution we face in our 

environment? This is not the answer. The amount of vaccinations on the list to be required is 

atrocious. 

 

If you care about the future of our generations and seek to uphold the proper place of 

government in protection of its peoples rights. Then you will NOT pass this bill.  

 

      Sincerely, 

Julie Hightman LAc, LMT 

  


